Drivers and Operators Forum
Chair: Marianne Rolfe
Correspondence: Regulatory Section (Licensing), Riverside House, Milverton Hill, Royal Leamington Spa, CV32 5HZ
Minutes:  Meeting – 2 June 2015 at Riverside House
	
	
	Action

	1.
	ATTENDANCE/APOLOGIES.

Present: Amit Sidhu, Marianne Rolfe, Richard Weare, Rachael Russell, Afsin Bakar Ozeker, Phil Court, Sgt. Pittam.
Apologies: A Rafiq, Simon Brook, Chand Mubarak, Maid Ali, Pital Bains, Alan Lewis, Street Marshals 

	

	2.


	PREVIOUS MEETING MINUTES
Agreed

	

	3.
	PROCEEDURAL CHANGES UPDATE

· Removal of 14 day grace period for vehicles since April. No vehicle renewals have been affected by this as they have all been handed in on time.
· Removal of 14 day grace period for drivers is to be removed as of 1st August 2015. If any driver fails to hand in their renewal documents by their expiry date then they will be treated as a brand new applicant. 
· To help move along the driver renewal process the Licensing department will be accepting renewal documents without the medical in order to send the DBS off asap. There is currently a backlog with the DBS. The medical will still need to be submitted though before the licence is re-issued.
· This is only applicable to renewing drivers, all new drivers will still have to submit their medical at the beginning of the process.

· The Convictions and Cautions Policy has now been in place for six months. This has been tested on historic convictions, not declaring and being ‘Civil and orderly’ to staff. It is working well from WDC point of view.

· The C&C policy now refers to drivers and operators acting appropriately towards any WDC staff and anyone acting on their behalf. This element has been supported and actioned upon with regards to a driver
	

	4.
	GARAGE TENDER PROCESS
· Closing dates for garages to apply to become a nominated garage was Friday 29th May. We have received five applications for the four available positions. These applications are subject to assessment and will be assessed this week.

	

	5. 
	DEREGULATION BILL IMPACT
· Three main issues for taxi licencing. 
· Recommended length of drivers badge is three years. This is currently what WDC do.
· Recommended length of Operators Licence is five years. Currently WDC Operators licence are issued for one year and run from June-June. WDC will look at this, will mean there will be a change in fee.
· 2015 renewals will be for one year. 2016 renewals will be impacted by the change in licence length as determined by Committee.
· Operators can now subcontract across different licensing authorities. This change will not come into effect until 1st October 2015. There are new offences under the legislation relating to this that operators will need to be aware of. 

	

	6.
	RESULTS OF FLEET INSPECTIONS EVENT
· Last Fleet Inspection was held at Stoneleigh in March 2015. 
· Approx. 70% of vehicles seen by Licensing were compliant. This is a 10% from the previous Fleet Inspection.

· The majority of vehicles that are failing their routine inspection are now being corrected before being presented to the Licensing department which is a positive sign.

· Six month licenced vehicles seem to be failing at next routine inspection after they have been inspected previously. MR asked for feedback on how to address this situation. Possibility of potentially suspending vehicles immediately if it has failed an inspection more than twice.

· Forum to consider what they believe is an appropriate measure. 


	ALL

	7.
	PLATE CAP FOR HACKNEY CARRIAGES UPDATE
· At the last meeting MR was presented with a petition. Under legislation WDC are not allowed to stop issuing HC plates unless it is proved that the demand has been met. A ‘Needs’ survey needs to take place in order to establish this. 
· MR has completed the tender specification that any company will need to undertake on behalf of WDC.
· This process needs to go to tender in order to comply with national legislation and Council policy.  
· A company is unlikely to be in place to do this survey on our behalf until January 2016. This survey will potentially then take several months to undertake, a report then needs to be produced.  
· MR appreciates that the timescales may be frustrating for drivers it must be appreciated that this is a huge piece of work to be undertaken. WDC is required by law to undertake this survey and it is not something that can be decided by the Council alone. 
· The forum will be kept up to date with any progress going on behind the scenes. 
· It is suggested that drivers take a look online at the Coventry City Council report that was created for their HC plate cap to understand the process involved.


	

	8.
	‘SKIPPING OUT ON FARES’ GUIDANCE – SGT PITTAM
· A variety of Police staff attend calls from drivers regarding ‘Bilking’ (Non-payment of fares). This issue has been elevated within Warwickshire Police to ensure that the response will be countywide  and consistent. No formal response from Police Management as of yet. Sgt Pittam stated that the Police are obliged to ensure that the matter can be dealt with via a different route i.e. civil before it becomes a criminal matter.
· All ‘bilking’ needs to be reported so that the statistics can be collected to evidence the scale of the incidence. 
· The request is also made regarding Hate Crime. This needs to be reported so more can be done.


	

	9.
	CHILD SEX EXPLOITATION ‘SOMETHING NOT RIGHT’ CAMPAIGN.
· CSE was discussed and how the trade can assist in addressing/highlighting/providing intelligence to prevent CSE. 

· MR asked what the forum thought of how to incorporate and raise awareness to WDC drivers regarding this issue. Coventry City Council are going to make it mandatory for all drivers to attend CSE training. They are initially going to run free training sessions to encourage current licenced drivers to attend.

· Forum thought a booklet along with voluntary training sessions would be a good idea. If WDC offered a reduction for licence fee for attending a course than this may encourage drivers to attend.

· MR also questioned the use of car magnets made as a visual prompt to the wider public and some taxis displaying them voluntarily. 

· MR to pass on twitter name for the ‘Something is not right’ campaign to forum.
· WDC has an idea for a handbook to be produced. This would cover all kinds of crimes that the trade have first contact experience of. i.e. collected the abused spouse from a domestic address or observing suspicious activities in the streets.  Drivers are often in the position where they see issues before anyone else. WDC want to equip drivers and operators with the tools to be able to use and to spot when ‘Something is not right’. 
· The forum is asked to return to the next meeting with ideas. 
	ALL

	10.
	AOB FOR NEXT MEETING

· Badges being displayed in licenced vehicles.

· Consultation of next change of taxi policy.
· Taxi ranks.

· Update on the HC plate cap. 

· Refusing fares 
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